
We would firstly like to 
thank the pupils from 
Primary 3 on their  
wonderful production of 
ñBaa Baa Bethlehemò.  
It was a great success 
and was enjoyed by 
everyone.  Thank you to 
everyone who helped 
out with the costumes, 
practices and of course 
during the production 
itself.   
A big thank you also 

goes to our school choir 
who added a great deal 
of festive cheer to the  
switching on of the 
Christmas lights on 3 
December and also to 
WBR Chamber of Com-
merce annual Yuletide 
Fayre in Warrenpoint 
Park on Sunday 4 
December. Happy shop-
pers were entertained 
with Christmas carols 
and music led by Miss 
Patterson.  Our children 
also did us proud at the 
Christmas Carol Service 
on Sunday 11 December 
where the choir per-

formed and P7 took part 
in the tableau accompa-
nied by some of our own 
pupils and helped out by 
Danny O`Neill and 
Oisin McCann.  The 
whole production was 
beautiful.  
At this time of  year 
again the P7 were  
feverishly producing the 
now infamous Snowman 
Soup!! All the  pupils 
were able to buy the 
soup. Well done to eve-
ryone involved. 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 

¶ School finishes for   
Christmas Thurs 22 Dec 
12.00 noon 

¶ School reopens for Term 2 
Mon 9th  January 2017 

¶ Tues 17 Jan Coffee Morn-
ing Families Connect Pro-
ject 

¶ Service of Light Wed  25 
Jan 

¶ Thurs 2 Feb Families Con-
nect Project starts 

¶ Midterm Break: Mon 13 to 
Fri 17 February inclusive 

¶ School closes Fri 17 March 
for St Patrickõs Day 

¶ School closes Thurs         
13 Apr at 12.00 noon for 
Easter holidays and       
reopens Mon 24 April 

¶ School closes for Bank  
Holiday Mon 1 May 

¶ Confirmation:                
Saturday 6 May 11am 

¶ First Holy Communion:   
Saturday 13 May 12 noon 

¶ School closes for Bank  
Holiday Mon 29 and Tues 
30 May 

¶ Fri 30 June:  school closes 
12 noon. Last day of term 

INVESTORS IN PEOPLE 

St Dallan's Primary 

School was among 52 

organisations celebrat-

ing Investors in People 

(IIP) accreditation at a 

presentation ceremony 

held at Belfast Castle 

on 30 September. 

Pictured with Head of 

Investors in Peo-

ple, Paul Devoy 

and Northern Ire-

land Commission-

er (UK Commis-

sion for Employ-

ment and Skills 

(UKCES) Mark 

Huddleston, are 

Mrs Farrell (Principal) 

and Mrs Morgan (Senior 

Teacher) from St Dal-

lan's Primary School. 

Paul Devoy, said: 

ñOrganisations succeed 

by realising the potential 

of their people. The or-

ganisations receiving 

Investors in People ac-

creditation today are 

proof of that. 

"Peopleôs strengths, am-

bitions and ideas are the 

engine of success. IIP 

accreditation signals to 

customers and employ-

ees your commitment to 

good business and  

people man-

agement ex-

cellence. 
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CHRISTMAS CELEBRATIONS 

Christmas 2016  
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The Friends of St Dallan's fundraising group and the 
whole St Dallan's community came together today to 
celebrate the official opening of our new children's 
garden, 'The Flower Point Patch' 
Canon Kearney blessed the new garden that was de-
veloped by the fundraising efforts of our hardworking 
parents' group, 'The Friends of St Dallan's'. 
P5 pupil, Eabha, who won the naming of the garden 
competition, cut the ribbon to officially open this won-
derful new space for our parents, pupils and staff to 
enjoy. 
A friendship bench, in special memory of our 
dear friend Shane was also unveiled during the open-
ing ceremony, with his parents and grandparents pre-
sent - a fitting tribute to a wonderful young man who 
will always remain in our hearts.  

This year, as part of their Numeracy work to coincide with 'Maths 
Week', Primary 6 hosted a very successful Toy Sale, raising an amazing £1,280 
for school funds. The P6 budding entrepreneurs started preparations for their Toy 
Sale by creating posters to appeal for toy donations and advertise when and where 
the event would take place. These posters were then advertised in key areas 
around the school building, even on our school website and 'Friends of St Dallan's' 
Facebook Page! The P6 children then had a very busy time collecting, organising 
and sorting all of the generously donated toys.  During the day of the Toy Sale, all 
P6 children were once again exceptionally busy putting their business acumen 
skills to good use, manning their various stalls and enticing young shoppers with 
their great deals and terrific bargains. 

Well done to all and thank you for your support! 
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THE GREAT ST DALLAN`S TOY SALE! 

                                                   

Enrolment forms for entry 
into Primary 1 in         

September 2017are now 
available from the school 
office or can be download-
ed directly from the  EA 

website 
 

Open Day 
On Friday 2 December,             

St Dallan's opened its doors and 
gave a very warm welcome to   
preschool children and their  

families! 
A fun-filled afternoon was had 
by all and Santa himself made an 
appearance arriving in a fire-

engine!!! 
 

 

FLOWERPOINT PATCH 
GARDEN 

 

In memory of our friend Shane, the entire staff of 

St Dallan's ran the Belfast Marathon last May to 

raise funds for the Addisons Ireland Society. 
On behalf of the staff and entire St Dallan's com-
munity, Mrs Farrell presented a cheque to Sharon 

Barratt (Addisons Ireland).  
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  St Dallanõs Primary School Warrenpoint 

On Thursday 10 November 2016 Mr 
Sean Irving from Pupil Personal Devel-
opment Services, came into school and 
spoke at our assembly. 
Sean talked to all the children from P2 
to P7 about bullying and showed a 
PowerPoint that helped the boys and 
girls understand in a fun way. 
Sean talked about:  
¶ What is bullying? 
¶ Is it really bullying or an inappropri-

ate behaviour? 
¶ Stand up to bullies 
¶ YELL and TELL  
¶ Who to tell 
¶ Who are our trusted adults?  
¶ Some things to do to put off bullies such 

as ófoggingô. 
All the boys and girls really enjoyed the assem-
bly and went away with some key messages. 
 

Many thanks to the teachers 
who prepared the P4 pupils for 
their First Confession with the 
support of Canon Kearney.  
Special thanks go to our par-
ents who supported their chil-
dren at this important time.   
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ANTI BULLYING 

FIRST CONFESSION 

SHOEBOX APPEAL 

St Dallan's has launched our annual 

'Operation Christmas Child Appeal' 

on behalf of Samaritan's Purse. 

Last year, St Dallan's donated the 

most boxes out of all the primary and 

post-primary schools in South Down. 

This year we hope to collect even 

more gift filled shoe boxes for disad-

vantaged and suffering children in 

Eastern Europe. This probably will be 

the only present 

these children will 

receive this year, so 

thank you for your 

continued commit-

ment, enthusiasm 

and generosity to our 

annual appeal. 

YOUNG JOURNALIST 

Congratulations to P5 pupil, Lauran, who was 

one of 27 children to win a competition run by 

the Ray Darcy radio show on RTE Radio 1 to 

meet children's author David O' Doherty for the 

launch of his third book, 'Danger really is eve-

rywhere: Danger at School. As part of her prize, 

Lauren took part in a question and answer ses-

sion with Ray Darcy and David O'Doherty  

livebroadcast live on Radio 1.   

 
 
All classes enjoyed our recent sponsored walk to 
raise much needed money for our school funds. 
P1-3 headed to Clonallon Park for their walk 
while P4-7 boarded the buses, kindly sponsored 
by McNulty's Bus Hire, and headed to the scenic 
Kilbroney Park for their walk. Everyone thor-
oughly enjoyed their walk in the glorious sun-
shine. 
A huge thank-you to all of our sponsors!!! 

 

SPONSORED WALK 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=R12pWprCxCSx4M&tbnid=1mleNcJQSDkDNM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.christmasgifts.com/free-christmas-clipart&ei=MtStUpnDK-yX0QWN_ICoCQ&bvm=bv.57967247,d.ZGU&psig=AFQjCNGpfb6m3ijNlr


F.A.M.E (Friendships and Managing Emotions) 

This year the NSPCC took on a whole school project 

with our children in their Speak Out, Stay Safe Pro-

gramme.  Specially trained staff and volunteers 

came to our school and through assemblies and 

workshops gave our children 

information about keeping 

themselves safe from harm 

and how to get help if they 

have worries.  For more infor-

mation and support to par-

ents please check out their 

website  

nspcc.org.uk/schools or 

come and speak to us in school. 

NSPCC and Childline 

St Dallanôs PS, in association with Cumann 

Pheadair Naofa, as part of the Club/School 

Liaison Programme are continuing its coach-

ing programme to St Dallanôs after school 

activities. During Term 1, Primary 5 and Pri-

mary 6 boys participated in a hurling/ foot-

ball coaching programme.   Cumann 

Pheadair Naofa coaches Chris Rooney and 

Eugene Mc Conville are delivering  the hurl-

ing programme while Darren Rice and Con-

rad Mc Madden take charge of the football 

programme.  Mrs Farrell, Principal, and 

GAA Co-ordinator for St Dallanôs, Mr Bren-

dan Rice, are delighted this programme is 

continuing in  St Dallanôs as it gives the boys 

an opportunity to have a taste of both hurling 

and football.  This year we are pleased to 

have Johnny Rooney, Sean O`Hare and 

Shane Carr supporting Primary 4 children. 

Mr Rice continues to work hard with the P6/7 

boys coaching the football and Miss Johnson 

supported by Miss Gilbey works very hard 

with our girls.    

Cumann Pheadair Naofa 

The Governors, Principal, 
staff and children of  

St Dallanôs Primary 
School thank you for your  

continued support and we 
wish you all a Happy and 
Holy Christmas and a 
Peaceful New Year. 

Reading is Fun 
Some of our Primary 3 pupils have been working 

with their Reading Partners this term and have had 

great success in developing their reading skills. This 

8 week programme ended with Mrs Farrell awarding 

certificates of achievement to the children involved 

who then had a little celebration with the Reading 

Partners. We look forward to our next group of chil-

dren taking part in the Reading Partners    Pro-

gramme. 

 

No Need To Worry 
In school we now have our own 

Worry Box, where children can 

write down their worries and we 

will see if we can help; as we all 

know ôa worry shared is a worry 

halved!õ 
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Many of you are aware of our F.A.M.E. group in school which is now in its 

second year of running, but just a reminder to you  all of this great ser-

vice which is unique to our school.   

F.A.M.E. was set up as we know that children not only learn at different 

paces but that some children develop socially and emotionally at differ-

ent paces too!  Many children, for one reason or another, may need a 

little support at some point in their life to help them be happy, under-

stand their emotions and be confident in their life.  The programme is 

called F.A.M.E.  (Friendships And Managing Emotions) as it covers the 

areas of understanding feelings and emotions, problem solving, coping 

skills and friendships.  If you would like more information about our 

programme or feel that your child would bene-

fit from being involved please contact the 

school main office and we will return your call 

with more information. 

Thank you. 
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